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June 15, 2020
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	WEQ OASIS Subcommittee Update

Since the March 30, 2020 publication of Version 003.3 of the NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Business Practice Standards, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee has been working to complete the remaining items on the 2020 WEQ Annual Plan.  During its April meeting, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee discussed Standards Request R20003.  Submitted by OATI, R20003 asks the subcommittee participants to review the WEQ-001-9 and WEQ-001-10 redirect standards in response to FERC Order No. 676-I.  In Paragraph 35 of FERC Order No. 676-I, the Commission stated that it will “…incorporate by reference the WEQ-001-9 and WEQ-001-10 standards with the exception of the text contained in the preambles to WEQ-001-9 and WEQ 001-10, which appear to allow transmission providers to adopt alternative procedures for redirects from conditional parent reservations.”  To address this item, the subcommittee participants developed a parking lot of issues to be discussed and began developing modifications to WEQ-001. The next WEQ OASIS Subcommittee conference call is scheduled for June 23-24, 2020.  During that call the participants will discuss potential modifications to WEQ-002 and WEQ-003 and possibly vote out the recommendation for R20003.  
During its April conference call, the OASIS Subcommittee voted out two no action recommendations.  First, to address an annual plan item that calls for the development of standards for expanding the concept of generation groups within OASIS.  The subcommittee concluded that the NAESB WEQ Business Practices already establish generation groups and an expansion of the concept is not needed by the industry at this time.  The second no action recommendation responded to an annual plan item to address the documentation of MW limitation on serving total loads as firm under NITS.  Given the existing NAESB standards and that there is no need to document any MW limitation on serving total loads as firm under NITS at specific POR/POD locations, the subcommittee concluded that no modifications to the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards are needed.  Both no action recommendations were posted for a thirty-day formal comment period that concluded on May 15, 2020 no comments were received and the recommendations will be considered during the next WEQ Executive Committee meeting.
Also during the upcoming WEQ Executive Committee meeting, the committee will consider two recommendations voted out of the subcommittee in March.  The first recommendation asks that NAESB add new variables on certain query responses.  The recommendation was posted for a thirty-day formal comment period that ended on April 24, 2020.  No comments were submitted.  The second recommendation, addressing the definition of the eligibility and treatment of Rollover Rights, was voted out of the subcommittee and posted for a thirty-day formal comment period.  Seven comments were posted in response to the recommendation.  As always, all interested parties are welcome to participate in the upcoming WEQ OASIS Subcommittee conference calls.
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